
             Prayer and Praise – October 01, 2025 

“He upholds the cause of the oppressed and gives food to 

the hungry. The Lord sets prisoners free.” 

Psalm 146:7 (NIV) 

 
 

 
 
 
Cambodia: Missionaries Ly and Sarin Mak are asking us to pray for the children and 

staff of Lifesong Learning Center as they begin their 2025-2026 school year today, 

October 1. Please pray that the children not only learn to read and write but also learn 

about Jesus Christ.  

 

Guinea: Missionaries Tom and Sherry Moore shared that the youth of the Kamsar church have just 

completed an evangelistic campaign in Kassongoni a la Cité, 

a suburb of Kamsar. The slogan for their campaign was 

displayed on their banner: "Carnival of Peace. Jesus saves, 

heals, and brings peace. It's never too late." The youth are 

planning a special program before the start of school - an 

afternoon of praise and worship! They have asked us to pray 

for God to be glorified during this program as they have a vision of reaching their generation for Jesus! 

 

Several of the schools are currently undergoing renovations. The Koloma Anastasia School in Conakry has 

completed painting all its buildings and classrooms. Additionally, the pews that were built last year have 

been painted as well! Everything looks bright and welcoming for the students who will soon fill the school! 

 

“Thank you for your prayers and support for God's work in Guinea! We are incredibly grateful!” 

 

Peru: Elena, wife of Pastor David Guzmán, from the Cajamarca church, was involved in a motorcycle 

accident, and her condition was complicated. Thank God she is improving. Due to the impact, she was 

bleeding from her ears, and medication couldn't reach her head. Doctors had to insert a catheter, and for 

the moment, she doesn't need surgery. Thank God, she has been discharged and is now home. We thank 

God and each of you who joined us to provide spiritual support. May God continue to bless your lives. 

 



Please share with your congregation or with other interested individuals. Thank you for praying and caring. 
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Costa Rica: Executive Director of Global Missions, Vince 

McCarty, shared that he and Pastor José Castro from Templo de 

la Biblia Abierta de Homestead had a wonderful time during the 

first Annual Conference of Open Bible Churches in Costa Rica. 

The work of the Open Bible is growing tremendously! They are 

grateful to our National Director, Pastor Carlos Mora, and his 

wife, Pastor Kattia, as well as to Pastors Marcelo and Bernardita 

Rodriguez from our church in Poas, where they held this special event, for all the work both couples did 

in making it such an anointed and blessed event of the Lord.  

 
 

 

 

 
Global Harvest Offering 2024-2025: 

Would you join the Multiply France team by giving an offering that will help our pastors 
reach their communities? Our priority will be to provide funds so that our Open Bible 
leadership in France can plant more churches and spread the Gospel of Christ.  
 
Donations can be made online at openbible.org/MultiplyFrance or by mailing a check 
payable to Open Bible Churches and write “Multiply France” in the memo line to our address 
below.  
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